
Membership 
Renewal

If you have not already renewed, or have not previously paid in 
advance, please fill out the minimum of the form to be found 
elsewhere in this newsletter. Alternatively, you can download it from 
the members section of the the website. To access the members 
section the login is london and the password caseg. The details of the 
bank account are also on the Paying Subs tab. Please remember to 
let me know if you use this facility. Many thanks and I hope you enjoy 
the coming year.

Keith Mott - membership sec Keith Mott 
members.ulgmc@yahoo.com

Forthcoming Meets
Don't forget to check www.ulgmc.org for the latest news on trips.

Land’s End meet: Spring Bank Holiday 
2012

Once again the meet will be held at Trevedra Farm, Sennen, this 
year from Thursday 31 May to Wednesday 6 June. NB Please note 
the later dates due to the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee. We have had a 
bigger response than last year and we are likely to fill the space which 
we have booked. If there is anyone who has not yet been in touch, 
please contact us AS SOON AS POSSIBLE so that we can try to 
negotiate more space with Wendy Nicholas. 

Geoffrey and Margaret Batten, 0121 475 6604, 
grb@batten.eu.org  

Welsh Coastal Path Meet Monday 2nd 
July - Friday 6th July 2012

We’re returning to the camp site of last year’s meet to do some 
more  exploring of  the Cardiganshire coastal path and the 
surrounding area. Meet venue is Drefnewydd Farm,  North Road, 
Aberaeron, Ceredigion, West Wales SA46 0JR. Tel: 07971 402201 
Web site http://www.campingonthefarm.com/ The camp site is located 
just on the outskirts of the Georgian Harbour town of Aberaeron, some 
15 miles north-east of Cardigan. From Aberaeron,  head in a northerly 
direction on the A487 trunk road towards Aberystwyth. You will pass a 

petrol station on the left-hand side. Continue for approximately 200 
yards and the turning to Drefnewydd Farm is  the next turning on the 
left-hand side. The site is 5 minutes from Aberaeron centre and is dog 
friendly. I have booked a nominal 6 pitches and paid a deposit on 
these.  So declare you are part of the ULGMC party booked in under 
my name when you register at arrival. Let me know if you intend to 
come as I will need to give the office there exact numbers nearer the 
time 

Sue Esten Tel: 01442 864462  email: sue@esten.org.uk

Forest of Dean: 20 July 2012
We had such a great time in the Forest of Dean last year that 

there was no question about returning again this year. There's 
climbing, canoeing/kayaking, mountain and trail biking, and just 
standing to admire the scenery. We may even try a little pony trekking. 
There are also tourist activities.

We will be staying at Doward Park Campsite form Friday 20th 
July until the following Friday. Please book pitches direct with Alison.

Alison: Doward Park Campsite, Great Doward, Symonds Yat 
West, Ross-on-Wye, HR9 6BP. Tel: 01600 890438

www.dowardpark.co.uk
We look forward to seeing you there. Keith Mott, 07073 747756, 

saymellon@gmail.com

Mid Wales meet: Dolgoth Hotel, 21st  to 
the 28th July:

Saturday to Saturday in this wonderful hotel.  Please book with 
Geoff by the end of March.

Email: gdvaughan.will@virgin.net or 01558 822960.

North Wales meet: Caseg, August 
Bank Holiday 2012:

I have taken over the planning of this meet from Keith (and 
Heather). As usual, the meet will be held at Caseg, next year's August 
bank holiday from Saturday 25th to Monday 27th. I expect to see 
many of the regulars and I hope to attract fresh graduates who might 
be interested in joining the club.

Want to submit a report?
1 September latest

 Editor: Shaun West
 Email: editor@ulgmc.org
 Web: www.ulgmc.org
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We are looking forward to continuing our exploration of climbing 
routes in Ogwen valley, maybe go for some walks around Snowdon or 
some multi-pitch routes in Llanberis Pass. We are also going to make 
extensive use of the new slate quarry guide.  And last, but not least 
this meet is an excellent opportunity to further our attempts to climb 
the ten highest peaks in Snowdonia!!

Please contact the meets secretary (Heather, 
meets@ulgmc.org.uk) or myself (Stephan.Tietz@gmx.de, 
07984583146) if you'd like to attend this meet so that I can book the 
hut exclusively.

Prospective Skye 2012 meet
We are looking into the possibility of arranging a meet on Skye to 

explore and climb in the Cuillin.  The dates (July/August 2012) and 

exact venue (Glen Brittle most likely) will depend on how many people 
are interested in coming.

Any members interested in coming should email Mike Hale at 
mikejhale+ulgmc@gmail.com with preferred dates.

Prospective Alps 2013
We are also looking into the feasibility of organising a trip to the 

Alps during the summer of 2013.  Initial ideas are the Dolomites or the 
Ecrins (though I am open to other suggestions).

Again if you are interested please drop me an email at mikejhale
+ulgmc@gmail.com.

Meets List 2012
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2012 Meets List 

 
Italics denote unconfirmed meets 

 
 

Plus a possible meet to Lundy organised by Mark Stitson. Watch the 
newsletter for details! 

 
Any suggestions/problems, email Heather at: meets.ulgmc@yahoo.com 

 
 

Meet Location Date Meet Leader 

January Meet Fallcliffe 27th – 29th Jan Keith Mott 
Joint ULMC Meet Fallcliffe March TBC Mark Stitson  

Easter and New 
Members Meet 
(PYB training if 
there is interest, 
8+ year olds) 

Caseg Fraith 5th – 10th April 
(BH) 

Heather Rumble 

Scottish Meet Attadale Loch 
Carron 

28th Apr – 5th May Willie Butler 

Grit Delights Fallcliffe 18th – 20th May Mark Stitson 
Beacons Meet Brecon Beacons 15th-17th June Mike Pollitt 
Spring Bank 
Holiday  

Lands End 31st May– 6th 
June (BH) 

Geof & Margaret 
Batten 

Midweek 
Camping 

Welsh coastal 
paths meet 

2nd-6th July Sue Esten 

End of Term 
Escape 

Symonds Yat 
(direct booking) 

20th-27th July The Motts 

Welsh Meet Dolgoth Hostel 
(book by March) 

21st – 28th July Geoff Williams 

Summer Bank 
Holiday (Children 
and new 
members) 

Caseg Fraith 23rd – 27th August 
(BH) 

Stephan Tietz 

AGM & Dinner Millstone, Peak 
District 

19th -  21st Oct  Heather Rumble 

The Bonfire Meet Fallcliffe 2nd – 5th Nov Neil Brindley 
Early Winter  TBC November Bill Towlson 
Marks Birthday 
Bash! 

Fallcliffe 7th – 9th 
November 

Heather Rumble 

New Year Caseg Fraith 28th Dec – 2nd Jan Heather Rumble 

Cancelled

TBC
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Meets
Easter meet

(Ed: I got two articles so thought I’d 
pop both in).

Michael Pollitt reports:
During the club Easter meet we (Sam, 

Kim, Sarah and Mike) decided to have a 
night away from the warmth of Caseg.  After 
practising pitching the tent, we started just 
beyond Beddgelert and had our first day's 
walk in the Moelwyns.  There was some 
snow lying but far less than there was at 
Caseg, which had advantages for camping.  
The delightful camping spot was by Llyn 
Edno (SH662497) and dinner of spam pasta 
followed by corned beef pasta (then cake & 
custard).  As one who related these to bad 
sandwiches, it was surprisingly good 
particularly if one views it as pate!  On the 
second day we walked back to Caseg and 
retrieving the car took a satisfyingly long 
time.

Stephan Tietz & Heather 
Rumble report:

Still remembering last year’s 
wonderfully sunny Easter we arrived in 
snowy, moon-lit Ogwen Valley late at night 
on Friday eve. Three years and this was the 
first time that I have seen Snowdonia in the 
snow!

Moon-lit Tryfan (George)
We got up rather late on Friday and by 

this time Mike P. and his gang were about to 
set off for their two-day walk from Snowdon 
back to the hut, including a wild-camping for 
the night. Little did they know that the 
coming night would be very rainy indeed. 
See Mike’s report.

The rest of us set of in the direction of 
Idwal. One half of us (Mark, Mike, George, 
Martina, Andy, Heather and myself) planned 
to go past Devil’s Kitchen and then back 
across the Glyders. Charlie & Co made the 
wise decision to avoid the mountain tops 
which were deep in the clouds and to have 
slightly shorter walk around Idwal.

Walk to Idwal (Heather)
Meanwhile, we took a small excursion 

to the “Troll Bridge” (below the A5 bridge at 
Idwal Cottage). Afterwards, we hit up past 
Idwal slabs and Devil’s Kitchen. Carrying on 
to the Glyders the clouds we saw from the 
bottom started surrounding us and the next 

hours were very windy and wet, but also 
very snowy (knee deep) which made the 
climb more than worth it.

Snow Slide (Heather)

Once we made it back, Andy having 
run out of snow piles to head-butt, Frances 
and family had prepared an excellent meal 
for us, gratefully received after a hard day 
on the hill.

The next day, Andy, Ali, Martina and 
George set off towards Little Tryfan for 
some multi pitching while the rest of us 
joined the Motts to escape the drizzly 
Ogwen valley towards the sunny beaches of 
Anglesey. After closely escaping a sunburn 
(well not quite), we stopped for some 
excellent cake in a little café to whet our 
appetite for dinner prepared by Heather and 
Mike. It included purple mash!

Afterwards, Charlie and Anna were 
excellent in pulling people into painting 
Easter Eggs the east European style, with 
wax and dyes. A splendid way to pass the 
time, just come along next year if you’re 
intrigued!!

Beach 1 (Heather)
On the Monday we hoped to go wild 

water rafting. Unfortunately, they were fully 
booked out. So we set off towards, Dinorwig 
slate quarries. We started off at Dali’s hole 
and popped our head past the (not so 
anymore) hanging block into California 

Snow at Easter!!!



which presented itself to us with a stunning 
waterfall and snowy scree slopes. As the 
way ahead was blocked by another group (it 
involved a climb up a rusty chain) and 
because even after half an hour we couldn’t 
find the back entrance to Hade, we set off in 
the direction of Australia.

We went on up more levels after this 
via stairs and precarious ladders, and past 
the miner’s shed with clothes still hanging 
from the mining days. Then we arrived at 
the old transformer house and the cutting 
shed where we decided, after investigating 
all the mechanics of the cutting shed 
thoroughly, to return to the hut before it got 
dark and cold.

Weaselling (Heather)
I am sure that the August bank holiday 

will be a little bit sunnier, so give me a shout 
if you want to come along!

Inter-Uni Climbing Social, 
28th April. 

Heather Rumble reports:
Stephan, Rob and I attended what I 

believe was the first inter-University 
climbing club social on the 28th of April at 
UCL students union bearing the good name 
of ULGMC. This was a great opportunity to 
chat to a wide range of students and find 
out what they want from a climbing club 
and, of course, was a good excuse for a 
knees up! We met students from Kings and 
UCL who are interested in a wide range of 
climbing, from London plastic to Swanage 
sport and from trad in Wales to Scottish 
mixed, so lots of potential for some great 
collaborations in future. UCL, the 
organisers, are hoping to do another one 
soon so we hope to see lots of you there 
next time!

Scotland meet

Sue Esten reports:
Several unpremeditated events 

marked this year’s Scottish meet. These 
ranged from a car’s suspension failure 
caused by the state of the road near 
Kingshouse in Glencoe (beware!), to 
breakfast with the laird of the Attadale 
estate. But incidents aside, the best ‘event’ 
was the daily appearance of the sun, with 
wall to wall sunshine being our luck on 
many days. Nineteen of us attended for 
most of the time; however not all were 
participating fully on the hill – Mike Esten 
was just 5 weeks post  bi-lateral total knee 
replacements and Willie Butler was/is 
struggling with a faulty hip replacement that 
needs re-doing.  

4 comfortable cottages belonging  to 
the estate provided our accommodation: 
these were about 10 minutes walk away 
from the Attadale Gardens, beautifully cared 
for and maintained gardens surrounding the 
laird’s manor which are open to the public. 
As cottage tenants we enjoyed free access 
at any time to these gardens – a fully 
appreciated benefit. 

So what did we do in the way of hill 
activities? Note, I am not describing our 
‘achievements’ as mountaineering, although 
navigational skills on our first day’s outing 
were called into question!  First day – and a 
modest target was deemed appropriate, so 
15 of us set off up the glen to make a round 
trip which would eventually bring us back to 
the main road near the entrance to the 
estate. All went well until we left the forest 
track to strike across to the footpath which 
would permit the descent to the loch 
(Carron) side. We ploughed across heather 
and tussocky grass, at last finding a path 
that seemed to answer our needs, thanks to 
the navigation (guesswork?) of some 
stalwarts of the party. When we eventually 
got back to the estate it has to be confessed 
that a few were not too proud to catch a lift 
back to the cottages!

The next day dawned a little dull and 
drizzly, although the sunshine returned in 
the afternoon.  Quite a number went off to 
Skye and inspected the Old Man of Storr; 
others  were happily lazy and inspected the 
gardens instead! The Hellens retrieved their 

car from a garage in Ballachulish where a 
suspension spring had been replaced.

Tuesday saw some 9 members of the 
party ascend Sgurr na Feartaig from Craig 
(beyond Achnashellach)  on the stalkers’ 
path. The day was absolutely beautiful, but 
like all others cold when out of the sun.

Wednesday was designated as a 
special day dedicated to the memory of 
Dave Lindsey who sadly died suddenly just 
before last Christmas. Tony Gilby, a member 
of the Munro Society had booked 2 Munros, 
Sgurr Rhuadh and Beinn Liath Mhor to be 
climbed in memory of Dave. It should be 
explained that the Munro Society have this 
year, its 10th year, the objective of climbing 
all the Munros and society members are 
invited to climb – and book to do – peaks of 
their choosing. Liz, Dave’s widow, very 
nobly carried a suitable liquid tribute to the 
pass between the 2 peaks where 14 of the 
meet’s members drank to Dave’s memory 
and all that the mountains had meant to 
him. Trev and Michael did the traverse of 
Beinn Liath Mhor before joining us at the 
pass. Then 6 of us climbed Sgurr Rhuadh 
whilst  the others walked back to 
Achnashellach, after which Liz and Tony 
descended in the direction of the pass in 
order to traverse Beinn Liath Mhor as Tony 
had to do this peak, being the Munro 
Society member. By then the day was quite 
advanced and it was 9.15pm before they 
returned to the Attadale cottages!

Wednesday evening brought the power 
failure that resulted next morning in our 
invitation from the laird to breakfast in the 
big house. Applecross seemed to be the 
destination of the day after breakfast – 
some did some walking from the top of the 
Bealach na Ba, whilst others enjoyed an 
excellent lunch at the Applecross pub!

Our week ended with another very 
pleasant excursion from Achnashellach – up 
the hill in the direction of the pass we had 
been to on Wednesday, then a round down 
a delightful valley past what must be one of 
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Breakfast at Attadale House

Celebrating our memories of Dave Lindsey



the smallest possible bothies and back to A 
via the Coulin pass and forest tracks. 

And the other unanticipated event? 
The water supply to the cottages failed on 
Thursday evening! – but was quickly re-
established by the estate

News from 
Members
The Battens in the 
Apennines
by Margaret and 
Geoffrey Batten:

Last September found us in the 
northern Apennines between Bologna and 
Florence on another Inntravel hotel-to-hotel 
walking holiday. We did the shorter three 
day option followed a week or so later by 
Joy and John Parsons who did the full six 
day version. 

The peaks in this section of the 
Apennines rise to just over 2000m with the 
lower slopes a  mix of farming and 
woodland. Above 1000m there are beech 
and pine forests while above 1500m there is 
heathland. 

Our starting point was the small town 
of Poretta Terme which we reached by train 
after flying into Bologna. The first day was 
the 10km walk up to the village of Lizzano in 
Belvedere- day sacs only plus the ample 
picnic lunches provided as our luggage was 
moved from hotel to hotel. As we climbed 
we could look down on Poretta in the valley 
and up towards the higher slopes. The next 
day a short transfer put us on our way to 
Monte Belvedere (1139m) via the so-called 
‘Freedom Path’. Monte Belvedere was one 
of the key points in the German defensive 
line across northern Italy- the Gothic Line- 

and it was assaulted and captured in 
February 1945 by US troops and Italian 
partisans. 

The summit still shows signs of the 
German positions and there is a monument 
to the American mountain division involved. 
From here we dropped down to the slightly 
higher village of Vidiciatico. The third day of 
walking started with a longer transfer from 
Vidiciatico up the road which serves the ski 
area on the slopes of Corno alle Scale 
(1944m). We were dropped at the Refugio 
Carvone and climbed up through the trees 
to gain the ridge at Passo del Vallone. To 
the right was the  very steep northern side 
of Corno alle Scale with its latticework cross 
on the top and to the left was our objective: 
the rounded and bare summit of the 
appropriately named La Nuda (1828m). 
From there it was a long descent back into 
the trees to reach a broad logging track 
through a beech forest which finally led 
back towards Vidiciatico. This was a long 
hot day: 12 km with about 550m of ascent 
but with over 1100m of descent to return to 
the village. 

Margaret on the summit of La Nud.
We had one short rain shower on their 

first day but otherwise the weather was dry, 
sunny and warm. Flies were troublesome 
lower down but disappeared nearer the 
tops. The hotels were welcoming and 
comfortable with excellent food- an Inntravel 
speciality. Most of the paths were clearly 
waymarked with CAI numbers. The relevant 
map is Regione Emilia-Romagna/CAI carta 
escursionistica 1:25000 06BO ‘Parco del 
Corno alle Scale’. The Inntravel website is 
http://www.inntravel.co.uk.  Please contact 
us if you would like any more information: 
grb@batten.eu.org. 

Not snowshoeing in the 
Auvergne
By Margaret and 
Geoffrey Batten: 

Having been snowshoeing in the 
Vanoise for the past four years (see our 
report in the last Newsletter), we decided to 
have a change of scene in 2011. Some 
French friends had enjoyed a week of 
snowshoeing last year in the Auvergne 
region of the Massif Central and on their 
recommendation we made a booking at the 
same hotel for the end of January: the Gite-
Hotel Bellevue at Laveissière which is a few 
kilometres west of Murat and close to the 
ski resort of Super-Lioran at the foot of 
Plomb du Cantal, the highest point in the 
area at 1855 m. We were collected from 
Murat by one of the hotel minibuses after 
traveling by train from Birmingham via 
London, Paris and Clermont-Ferrand. 

The Cantal area of the Auvergne is one 
of woodlands, high pastures and moorland  
topped by peaks- puys- which are the 
remnants of ancient volcanoes [ed: and very 
nice cheese]. The hotel offered two walks 
each day to cater for different levels of 
fitness. Each group carried between them 
the very substantial picnic lunch provided: 
every day a different homemade soup and 
meat plus bread, cheese, fruit and 
chocolate or cake. On several days we were 
driven to the start/finish of a circular walk 
and one day we were able to do a through 
walk by having transport to the start and 
then being collected at the finish- one 
advantage of being with an organised 
group. We were usually back at the hotel by 
5 pm to enjoy mulled wine before the 
substantial evening meal which during the 
week included several regional specialities. 
Our guide clearly knew the local terrain very 
well and was able to tell us much about the 
geology, wildlife and farming of the area. 

Whilst there was quite a lot of snow, 
there was not enough to make use of 
snowshoes- so we walked instead. The 
weather was mainly fine and sunny 
although very cold. As a result of the low 
temperatures, there were many spectacular 
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frozen waterfalls and streams and several 
times we were forced to make detours 
because of paths being sheets of smooth 
ice. In all, we walked some 35 miles with 
about 10,000 ft of ascent. 

We had very poor weather during our 
previous walking in the Auvergne in August 
2004 (see our report in Newsletter No. 204) 
and this time there was not enough snow to 
use raquettes although this is always a risk 
at this relatively low altitude. Nevertheless, 
we enjoyed our week very much. The 
current owners of the Bellevue will be 
leaving at the end of March but we 
understand that the new owners will be 
continuing to offer the same programme: 
look at www.montagnebellevue.com if you 
are interested or contact us for more 
information.

Patagonia

Graham Elson reports:
In November 2011 Graham Elson flew 

south from Buenos Aires to El Calafate
He walked in the Fitzroy Group 

(Argentina), visited the Perito Moreno 
Glacier and walked in the Torres del Paine 
(Chile).

Club News
Email addresses 
@ULGMC.ORG

Just a reminder of the club email 
addresses:
President – Sue Darling
Vice President – Tim Marshall
Secretary – Mark Stitson
Meets Secretary – Heather Rumble with 
Linda Coombs
Treasurer/ Membership Sec – Keith Mott

Committee members:
Neil Brindley
Mike Pollitt
Stephan Tietz
Newsletter editor – Shaun West

President’s corner:
Good news - after the AGM we now 

have a full strength Committee with a lot of 
new ideas and directions – and an average 
age in the 40s! See box elsewhere in the 
newsletter.

It was great to have input from Linda, 
Mike and Stephan at our last meeting in 
March, as well as the 'usual suspects'.  
Linda  is now working with Heather on 
meets, with Heather and Stephan focussing 
on AGMs. We also took up Stephan's offer 
to look after the website, in liaison with Mark 
and Shaun.  Plans for the site  include more 
information for new members and   regular 
updates. - and check out the interactive 
meets section  if you haven't been there 
recently.

Happily the Club's future looks 
assured , with  welcome new generations of 
active members and office-holders. Our 
concern now is to ensure that the Club 
doesn't split into 2 sections who have no 
contact with each other.  Especially since 
one of  ULGMC's attractions for recent 
graduates – yes really – is the  mix of 
generations and the climbing and career 
experience of older members.  So the 

Committee is looking into meets which will 
encourage older and newer members to 
meet and mingle. All ideas gratefully 
received.

Have a great summer
Sue

Meets Secretary Report
Hello all,
Summer is on its way but we've 

already had plenty of outdoor rambles. 
Coming up soon are the Scottish Meet 
(contact Willy Butler), Marks "Grit Delights" 
outing to Fallcliffe, Lands End with the 
Battens and watch the website for a 
possible Brecon Beacons meet. 

There's been much talk recently of 
moving over the channel for some slightly 
more adventurous ULGMC trips. Again, 
watch this space, plans are being made as 
we speak!

Aside from that I've been busying 
myself making us some ULGMC t-shirts and 
jumpers, you'll be receiving order forms in 
your in boxes as soon as they've had 
approval from the rest of the committee.

We're also trying to up-heave the 
website (well, Stephan and Mark are) to 
make it more user friendly and to make it an 
up to date source of info between 
newsletters, so if you don't use it currently 
please have a think about checking it out 
(www.ulgmc.org.uk). The latest addition is a 
section telling you about the next outdoor 
meet and there's soon to be a list of 
contacts if you fancy joining any of us on 
plastic at an indoor center near you.

On that note, if you're a regular meet 
leader or want to host a new meet, it is 
NEVER TOO EARLY to let me know. As 
soon as a meet is confirmed by a meet 
leader, it will be on the website, in the next 
newsletter and will be on Facebook if the 
meet leader wishes. This is particularly 
important for early year meets where the 
AGM can sometimes be too little notice.
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One last note, over the next year Linda 
Coombs, one of the new committee 
members will be helping me with meets so 
please do remember that we can both be 
contacted about meets. You'll also be 
seeing more of Stephan who'll be helping 
me run the dinner in a more official capacity 
this year.

That's all from me, happy climbing!
Heather

Editor
Just a thought... I get some many good 

photos these days we ought to find a better 
way to share them.  Also I think it might be a 
good idea to post some of the materials on 
the website.  We could then try to make the 
newsletter more dynamic.  What do you 
think?

Shaun

BMC News
In summary we agreed/discussed the 

following:

➡         That we should proceed with a 
training programme for club members in 
2013 as a result of the success of the 2012 
programme.

➡         Discussed at length what we 
would like to see on the club’s pages of the 
new look WebPages, so if you have any 
thoughts let us know

➡         We agreed next year’s work 
plan for the committee ( see minutes for the 
detail)

➡         We asked that National Council 
reconsider the Incorporation guidance notes 
for clubs as it is still felt that they are not 
helpful or objective enough

➡It would be very useful if you would 
let me know what else you would like on the 
web pages for clubs and any issues that 
you would like the clubs committee to 
address on your behalf.    Over the next few 
meetings we want to address the following 
so your views would be appreciated on any 
of the topics:

➡         Engaging walking clubs in the 
club committee and providing support to 
that group

➡         Setting up and running an 
online forum for student clubs to input and 
discuss issues specifically affecting them

➡         Modernising and updating the 
club contacts and other information held by 
the BMC to support PR activity

➡         Establish ways of assisting 
clubs with subs collection to reduce costs, 
maintain membership profile and meet 
changing technologies

➡         Consider ways the BMC can 
help individual members access and 
become club members

➡         Consider ways that clubs could 
contribute to conservation in its widest 
sense

Fiona Sanders
National Representative
BMC clubs committee

And we had a lot of snow in Switzerland this year...
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The Data Protection Act requires us to tell you that, if elected, the information on this form will be 
held on the club’s computerised subscription/address list.

Section 1
This information will be used to identify you to club members and the BMC.

Your first name

Your surname D D M M Y Y Y Y

Partner's first name

Partner's surname D D M M Y Y Y Y

Telephone No

email

Children, under 18 years, of ULGMC family members are not covered by the BMC liability insurance
unless paid for separately. As an option, they may be covered for a fee of £7 per child.
If you wish, please list the name(s) and age(s) of any child(ren) under the age of 18 to be covered.

Section 2
The following information will be used, as laid out here, on address labels for the club and BMC to 
communicate with you.

Title Name

Address

Town

County

POSTCODE

If you wish to pay for 2012 and in advance please increase the figure as necessary and enter sum below

Please find enclosed cheque for the sum of £

When you have completed all applicable sections please return the form to the Membership Secretary
together with your fee. Cheques payable to "ULGMC" please.
Internet banking is available upon request. Please tick if you wish to use this facility
Membership Secretary, ULGMC, Lincolns Meadow Cottage, Hales Street,
Tivetshall St Margaret, Norwich, Norfolk, NR15 2EE or email to members@ulgmc.org. Thank you.

and/or in
paper form

Please renew my/our membership for 2012

Please fill out the highlighted sections and any others, as necessary, below clearly in BLOCK CAPITALS

Date or year of birth

(Ex UK) £6.50

Please tick for newsletter
in email form

Children for BMC
Plus

insurance @ £7 each

MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL 2012

Single (UK) £20

(Ex UK) £8.50Family (UK) £30


